[image: A picture containing shape

Description automatically generated]










Mental Health & Wellbeing sub – group Meeting 6th of  Nov 2023, 10 – 11am Online

Notes of Meeting

Attendees –  Lesley Arthur (Reachout), Colin Melville (CTSI), Grace Goodsir (SDS), Lesley O’Neil (FVC, ), Narek Bido (Recovery Scotland), Louise Wood (CERT), Jean Hamilton (CERT), Claire Murphy (CERT)

Apologies: Alison McKenzie (SDS), Angela Leeson (SDS), Kelly Knox (SDS), Emma Douglas (SDS), Jane Muir (FVC) Schumela (RLP), Robyn Smith (DWP), Maddie Muirhead (L.A), Laura Anderson (Transform FV)

Notes of Meeting

The meeting was informal.  Each attendee provided an overview of their role within their organisation. 

A range of issues were raised:

Grace Goodsir – SDS
· Talked about her role at Skills Development Scotland and how she works as a careers adviser at Alloa Academy. She explained that she has pupils who come to her with mental health issues, and she is not clear who she should refer them on to so would like some help to signpost and for the referral process.

Colin Melville - CTSI
· Spoke about his role at CTSI and how he promotes volunteering as a beneficial way to help with mental wellbeing and loneliness as it helps to build routines and encourages individuals to get out and about. Colin also spoke about how there needs to be an increase in provision especially for one to one counselling in schools. 

Narek Bido  - Recovery Scotland
· Narek talked about his role which specifically deals with supporting individuals who are recovering from addiction issues. This is done through face to face and online support networks. Narek spoke about the 12 months waiting list for people to get an appointment with a mental health service and that there is definitely a gap in provision. Narek explained that group counselling sessions for them are less expensive, it means less staff required and they generally get better attendance. He also mentioned that there was a gap for supporting those with gambling addictions. 

Lesley Arthur - Reachout
· Lesley spoke about her role and the creative workshops they hold for 16+ ages who have mild to moderate mental health issues and for carers too. Lesley explained how if she has received  referrals from a school,  she will go into the school to give a group workshop, where a creative outlet can be set up. Lesley explained that there seems to be issues around the referral process and that sometimes she gets referred individuals with more acute mental health issues which are not best suited for the type of service she provides. She explains that there is no longer the single referral pathway process used which she said had made things easier.

Lesley O’Neil - FVC
· Lesley described her job role at FVC as the student support manager and she explained that the colleges do have a Mental Health team who are flexible in their approach with online and in person support. Lesley also mentioned that there are a large number of online resources such as KOOTH. She confirmed that funding can be difficult to get and is very limited meaning that a mental health counsellor can only be assigned to an individual for up to 6 weeks. Lesley also mentioned that most face to face support is only offered Mon – Fri between 9 -5pm so is not flexible enough to cater for evenings and weekends.


· It was discussed if there was a mental health listening service in Clacks and Age Scotland was mentioned as possibly offering this as a service for the elderly. It was mentioned that this could be something that CTSI looked into as potentially a volunteer project.

· It was also highlighted that it would be useful to evaluate the different pathways for the different age ranges.

· Jean (CERT) talked about how it had been useful to map out the different pathways and organisation for employability and that it would be a useful exercise for looking at Mental Health & Wellbeing to get an overview of what is available and where there is possibly any overlap.

· A number of organisations were mentioned such as The Men’s Shed, Reachout and Resonate who do activities which can help support mental health, but these are for mild to moderate conditions and are not substitutes for therapy or medication.

· The new proposed Wellbeing Hub in Alloa was discussed and this is planned for a few years’ time which will offer a number of services, but details not known yet.

Actions:
It was agreed that in order to evaluate where there are potential gaps or overlap in provision CERT will undertake mapping out all the organisations that provide mental health and wellbeing support across Clacks. CTSI have an existing wellbeing guide so this information will be integrated. Once this has been completed another meeting will be arranged.


Claire Murphy-  CERT
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